DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

INTERNAL POLICY AND COMPLIANCE COMMITTEE

Wednesday, May 14, 2008

DAA Flight Center Building

Suite 200, 2nd Floor Conference Room

A meeting of the Internal Policy and Compliance Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, Suite 200; Wednesday, May 14, 2008.  Chairwoman Gillett called the meeting to order at 1:37 p.m. and a quorum was present for the meeting.  

Commissioners Present:
Gillett, Gorski, Meagher

Absent:  None

DAA Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison; Phil Luetkehans, Attorney.  

OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Ordinance 2008-220; Amending the DuPage Airport Authority Code to Change the Minimum Standards Regarding Self-Fueling.

Executive Director Bird asked Mark Doles to discuss this change in the Minimum Standards with regard to self-fueling.   Mr. Doles advised that changes staff is proposing relate to Part 135 charter operators.  He explained that currently the Airport Authority’s Minimum Standards utilize a definition of what aircraft are eligible for self-fueling that is more restrictive than FAA requirements and he proceeded to explain the language of the current Minimum Standards and the language contained in the FAA Regulations.    He advised that the changes in the DAA Minimum Standards would mirror the FAA requirements for charter operators and would result in the individual operator to still be required to own or lease an aircraft for one (1) year or more, but also allow for a charter operator to fuel their aircraft.  Mr. Doles continued to explain that FAA only requires the charter operator to have possession, control and use for at least 6 consecutive months. He added that aircraft authorized for self-fueling by the Airport Authority would initially be reviewed and approved by FAA by issuance of a D085 form.  No other changes are proposed to the self-fueling requirements.    This proposed change was agreed to in principle by the Board at the September 2006 meeting, however was not brought to action due to the charter operator that was performing self-fueling complied with the exclusive lease/ownership provision.   Mr. Doles then discussed the financial implications for this change in the Minimum Standards.  After lengthy discussion Mr. Doles stated that staff recommends approval of this proposed ordinance.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gorski to recommend Board approval for Proposed Ordinance 2008-220; Amending the DuPage Airport Authority Code to Change the Minimum Standards Regarding Self-Fueling.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Meagher and was unanimously passed by roll call vote ( 3 - 0).  

OTHER BUSINESS

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gorski to adjourn the Internal Policy and Compliance Committee Meeting.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gorski and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 1:56 p.m. 

Board Approval – 8/13/08 Regular Board Meeting

Dayle M. Gillett, Chairwoman

Internal Policy and Compliance Committee
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